
	
Chihuahua	Club	of	America	General	Membership	Meeting	

October	15,	2016	
	

CALL	TO	ORDER	The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:32	p.m.	CST	on	October	15,	
2016.		A	quorum	was	present.	
	
ROLL	CALL	PRESENT:	H.	Craig	Leslie,	Marcy	Blank,	Craig	Eugene,	Kyle	Potts,	Kathy	
Sawyer,	Jill	Hopper.	Myrle	Hale,	Jen	Newton,	Viola	Burgos,	Beverly	LaFleur	and	all	
members	present	as	listed	on	the	sign	in	sheet.	
	
SECRETARY’S	REPORT.		Marcy	Blank	reported	a	recap	of	the	Board	Meeting	from	
October	12,	2016	to	be	published	online	and	in	the	Chi	Chatter.	
	
TREASURER’S	REPORT	submitted	by	Kyle	Potts	in	writing.		
TOTAL	ASSETS	 $109,676.95	
	 	 	 	 	
SHOW	REPORT;	Jill	Hopper	thanked	previous	show	chair,	Pat	Witter	for	her	
assistance	in	making	Jill’s	transition	to	current	show	chair	a	smooth	transition.		Jill	
stated	that	she	is	open	to	any	and	all	suggestions	to	make	our	Regional/National	
event	even	better.			
	
President	Kyle	Potts	acknowledged	Top	Twenty	Chair,	Michele	Brislin	and	
complimented	her	on	organizing	a	successful	event.		Top	Twenty	Winner	and	
People’s	Choice	winner	was	GCH	H&H	Hotrod.		
	
Lauren	Payne	presented	CCA	CHIC	Health	certificates.	
	
Sandy	St.	John	presented	all	other	awards.	
	
President	Kyle	Potts	reported	on	Lifetime	Membership	being	awarded	to	Frank	and	
Sylvia	Farkas.		Betty	Stallard	make	a	motion	to	accept	the	Board’s	decision	on	this	
award.		Seconded	by	Jennifer	Snyder.		All	members	in	favor.		Motion	passed	
	
President	Kyle	Potts	distributed	election	ballots	for	2017	sweepstakes	judges	and	
2018	regular	class	judging.		Suzanne	Stevens	was	present	to	tally	votes.		
Results:	
Jessica	Simon-National	Sweepstakes	
Lesley	Harger-Regional	Sweepstakes	
Rodney	Merry-	National-Regular	Classes	
Ann	Hearn-Regional	Regular	Classes	
	
OLD	BUSINESS:	None	reported	
	
NEW	BUSINESS:	



	
Paula	McSwain	called	for	vote	of	membership	proposing	the	following	motion:	Two	
CCA	Member	clubs	may	hold	their	specialties	on	the	same	day	with	written	mutual	
agreement	between	clubs	provided	they	are	500+	miles	apart.		Seconded	by	
Michelle	Smith.		Motion	Carried.	
	
Delores	Maisley	suggested	CCA	change	superintendents	and	suggested	Roy	jones.	
Kyle	Potts	stated	this	issue	will	be	turned	over	to	the	new	board	and	show	chair.		
	
Results	of	the	general	election	were	announced:	
The	new	board	is	as	follows.		
Lauren	Payne-Pres	
Katherine	Bornemann	and	Beverly	LaFleur-Board	Members	
	
Kathy	Smith	suggested	a	Spring	Regional	in	Las	Vegas	hosted	by	three	area	clubs.		
Kyle	suggested	the	member	clubs	present	a	proposal	to	the	new	Board.		
	
A	motion	was	made	to	adjourn.		Meeting	adjourned	at	7:30pm	cst	
	
Respectfully	submitted	by,	
Marcy	Blank	
	
	
		


